
DALLAS TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION  

Tuesday, January 8, 2019  

  

The Dallas Township Planning Commission held their monthly meeting on Tuesday, January 8, 2019 at  

 7:00pm at the Municipal Building located at 105 Lt. Michael Cleary Drive, Dallas, Luzerne County, Pennsylvania.   

  

PRESENT:  CHAIRMAN, JACK DODSON, ROBERT BESECKER, JR., DAN JONES, CHARLES KISHBAUGH, WALTER 
BELCHICK, TOWNSHIP ENGINEER, THOMAS J. DOUGHTON, SOLICITOR, BENJAMIN R. JONES III 
 
ABSENT WAS ZONING OFFICER, CARL M. ALBER     
  

Chairman, Jack Dodson called the January meeting of the Dallas Township Planning Commission to come to order. 

Chairman, J. Dodson, asked for a motion to accept the Minutes and Treasurer’s report from the previous meeting. 

Motion was made by R. Besecker Jr., and seconded by C. Kishbaugh, and a unanimous vote carried to approve the 

minutes from December 11, 2018.  

   

  

MAPLE STREET SUBDIVISION – Secretary Miller received a letter, via emailed from Milnes Engineering, Inc., 

stating they are granting the Planning Commission additional time in rendering a decision on this 7-lot 
subdivision project, until such time that the moratorium has been lifted for the Dallas Area Municipal 
Authority (DAMA), so that the sewage planning process can be finalized. All Board members agreed.  

 

I would like to take this opportunity and thank Attorney William J. McCall for his many years of service as 
Planning Commission Solicitor for Dallas Township. He will be greatly missed!! Our door is always open! 

I would also like to take the time to welcome Attorney Benjamin R. Jones III, as our new Planning 
Commission Solicitor. We are very fortunate and grateful to have him on our team. Welcome Atty., Jones!    

  

Motion to adjourn was made by W. Belchick and seconded by D. Jones.  Motion was carried.   

  

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 7:25p.m.  

  

Respectfully submitted,  

  
Tammy L. Miller 
Tammy L. Miller, 

PC Secretary/Treasurer 

 

  

  
 


